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1 INTRODUCTION 
 
 

1.1 Prior to 2022, the Bermuda Civil Aviation Authority (BCAA) did not have a legislated fee schedule that prescribed 
oversight fees for Dangerous Goods (DG) entities under the Authority’s oversight domain. Since that time, the 
Air Navigation (Fees for Certificates and Services) Regulation 2022 was promulgated and came into effect on 
the 1st of May 2022. 
 

2 INSTRUCTIONS 
 
 

2.1 This notice is to inform industry stakeholders that, effective 1st April 2025, BCAA will implement charges for the 
oversight services provided to the DG industry locally. This change aligns with our legislated fee schedule, the 
Air Navigation (Fees for Certificates and Services) Regulation 2022, and reflects our commitment to delivering 
high-quality regulatory oversight while ensuring Bermuda complies with global standards and recommended 
practices.   
 

2.2 The introduction of these charges will be in accordance with the fee schedule which are designed to support the 
continued safety and compliance of DG operations within Bermuda’s jurisdiction. The fees will be applied to all 
oversight services, including but not limited to:   
 
- DG Training programme review and approval; and   
- DG Training programme inspections and audits   
 

2.3 For details of the charges that will become applicable on the above date, please find the link to the fee schedule 
below for your reference. The applicable Fee Schedule sections are Part 3 (g) and part 5.  
 
https://www.bcaa.bm/sites/default/files/Web%20Docs/Air%20Navigation%20(Fees%20for%20Certificates%2
0and%20Services)%20Regulations%202022.pdf 
 

 
3 ENQUIRIES 

 
3.1 The BCAA remains committed to working closely with industry stakeholders to ensure a seamless transition to 

this updated approach. If you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to 
contact us at flightops@bcaa.bm. We value your cooperation and look forward to your continued partnership in 
upholding the highest safety standards for DG handling and operations.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.   
 

 
          
 

 
 
 
……………………………………………………………………. 
Jerry Higgins, Acting Director of Operations 
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